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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents

Newsletter December 2018
Dear Parents/Carers
Christmas Fair

Thank you all for supporting our Christmas Fair. We managed to raise more than £1400.00. This will be used to enhance the education of all our children.

Charitable Fundraising

Thank you also for the monies you raised for the charities we have supported this term:

Macmillan Cancer Care - £174.88
NSPCC - £144.50

Children in Need - £329.30
Georgian Christmas Activities at Dove Cottage, Grasmere – 12th December 2018
As a special treat to say goodbye to Mrs Carter we have arranged for year 6 to travel to Grasmere to do Georgian Christmas crafts at Dove Cottage. This should be a lovely ending to the term and also for Mrs Carter. More details are coming out in a letter just to year 6.
Christmas at Kepplewray

Year 3 will be travelling to Kepplewray to take part in outdoor activities, such as bushcraft and climbing on Friday 14th December. They will also be treated to a fantastic Christmas dinner cooked in the kitchen there. This is always delicious and I am sad that I cannot go with them this year!

UVHS y13 Drama Students Pantomime
On Monday 17th December, the children from years 5 and 6 are going to Coronation Hall to watch the y13’s from Ulverston Victoria High School, Christmas pantomime performance. They will travel by coach and be back at school for about 3.30pm.
Pantomime

Please see the separate letter that has been sent home about returning all pantomime slips and monies. 

Christmas Lunch and Christmas Jumper Day
This will happen on Thursday 20th December when we have our Christmas lunch. If your child doesn’t have a Christmas jumper, please don’t worry and just send them in something bright.
Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
We break-up for Christmas on Friday 21st December 2018 at 2.00pm
Dates for the Diary

	Date
	Event
	Year group
	Times

	

	12.12.2018
	Georgian Christmas Experience
	6
	All day

	
	Nursery Nativity
	N
	10.00am

	13.12.2018
	Nursery Nativity
	N
	2.00pm

	14.12.2018
	Christmas at Kepplewray
	3
	All day

	17.12.2018
	UVHS y13 drama students pantomime
	5 and 6
	Afternoon

	18.12.2018
	Y5 and 6 Christmas Party

Y3 and 4 Christmas Party
	5 and 6

3 and 4
	Morning

Afternoon

	19.12.2018
	Rec – y2 Christmas Party
	Rec – 2
	Morning

	
	Pantomime – Snow White
	All
	Afternoon

	20.12.2018
	Christmas dinner and Christmas jumpers
	All
	Lunchtime

	21.12.2018
	Christingle and carols
	All 
	9.00am

	21.12.2018
	Term ends at 2.00pm
	All
	2.00pm

	Christmas Holiday

	08.01.2019
	Spring Term begins
	All
	8.45am


Emergency Closure
A few years ago, we were unable to open the school in January immediately after the holidays because of snow. I have attached the emergency closure information to the back off this newsletter. This will also be on the website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk
To the Parents of all Reception-Year 5 children 
NASAL FLU - if your child missed their Nasal Flu when the nurses came into school, the following dates and venues are available for you to bring your child to: 
• KENDAL Monday 17th Dec 4pm until 6pm - Blackhall Unit – Westmorland General Hospital
• BARROW Wednesday 19th Dec 4pm until 6pm – Atkinson Health Centre 
• ULVERSTON Thursday 20th Dec 4pm until 6pm – Ulverston Community Health Centre
Snow Closure

Just in case the weather is severe in January 2019 – the details about how to find out if the school is open are below:

We will always make every effort to keep school open, but if the weather becomes more severe there is the possibility that the school would have to be closed. This would primarily be for the health and safety of the children, and because we have to have the correct staffing levels for the number of children in school.
Parents will be sent a text message to let them know if the school is closed. Please make sure that we have your correct mobile phone number to make this possible.

Otherwise, you can follow the “old fashioned” way:
Any decision regarding the closure of the school because of snow or freezing temperatures overnight will be made by 7.00am. BBC Radio Cumbria and Bay Radio Stations will be informed. Please listen to the local radio stations accessible on:

Bay Radio - 96.9fm/102.3fm/ 103.2fm.

Radio Cumbria - 95.6fm/96.1fm and 104.1fm.

The radio stations announce which schools are closed because of bad weather at quarter to and quarter past the hour. The radio Cumbria web-site is also very efficient and can be found at www.bbc.co.uk/cumbria which has a link from the front page straight to the list of schools that are closed.
The closure plan will remain in place for as long as snow or sub-zero temperatures are forecast. 
Please keep this letter in a safe place for the radio details.

Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


